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“Just because you do not take an interest in politics doesn’t 

mean that politics won’t take an interest in you.”  
                                                   Pericles (430 B.C.) 

 President’s Message… 
 

Greetings to all my fellow Lions, Family and Friends:   
 

 

 Time sure flies by when you’re having fun. I must be having fun. August is here already.    

Where did the time go?   The summer is almost gone and it still feels like spring. 

Please keep Lion Sharon Whitmire and her family in your thoughts and prayers. Lion Sharon lost her 

Mother Norma Bilewicz recently. Norma passed away peacefully in her sleep on Sunday, JULY 19, 2009. 

 

            July 25th the Leader Dogs for the Blind held their annual “Puppy Days” for 500 puppy raisers. Our club supplied 

over 850 beverages for this event. I want to thank Past President David McKenzie for getting all the beverages and cool-

ers for this event.  And, I want to also thank the following Lions for their many efforts on behalf of our club every month 

throughout the year, 1st VP Lion  Randy Whitmire for putting together our fine monthly newsletters and recruiting the 

vast majority of sponsors for our car show fund raisers as well as countless other projects,  Secretary Lion Arnold Sell  

for the great job he does providing minutes to us for three meetings a month and other behind the scenes work he does 

and Treasurer Lion John Cadieux for keeping all our books straight throughout the year.  The above mentioned Lions 

could not do all they do without the help of you...our Rochester Lions Club members who support them.  In the next few 

months I will be thanking more Lions that make a difference in our Club. 

            On August 3rd we will be having our Rochester Lions Club Annual Picnic in the park. Lion David McKenzie is 

promising lots of food and fun for everyone. Bring your kids and grand kids. Mike Gendich will have the Lion’s food 

truck at the picnic serving ice cream and other delightful treats for all the kids and the adults. Mike will have games for 

the kids and “reward” them. Mark this event on your calendar for this special time of good food, good times, and good 

fellowship. 

 Lion Dennis Scott requested that all Lions who have unsold raffle  tickets to please return the tickets or the 

money for them. He can use all the unsold tickets to sell at the Dancing in the Streets and at the Rockin Rods car show 

August 9th. This has been a successful project for our club, thanks to Dennis Scott and his volunteers. The 2010 Camaro 

will be raffled off at the Rockin Rods car show August 9th. We will have a 2010 Camaro on display at Rockin Rods, pro-

vided by Bill Fox Chevrolet. Contact Dennis Scott at 248-651-4155 to work the Rockin Rods car show. 

            We will be holding our Ken Lowes / Bob Sutton Memorial Golf Outing on Thursday, September 24th at Bald 

Mountain Golf Course. Details are forthcoming. Contact David McKenzie or Celia Domalewski for playing golf or vol-

unteering to work this event. 

            The Rochester Lions Club will be celebrating it’s 65th Anniversary October 5th at the Rochester Commu-

nity House. Stay tuned in for further information. 

            At our July 20th meeting we installed two new members, Eric Lewis and Neal Winnie. At our next meeting please 

welcome them warmly and get to know them.   Yours in Lionism,, 

         Eric Bothwell 
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Looking Ahead. . 

 

 
 

 

Aug 3—Rochester Lions Annual PICNIC! 

4pm to 8 pm 

Kiwanis Pavilion—Rochester Mun Park 

Family members invited 

  

Aug 10—Board Meeting  7pm 

Leader Dogs/Polk Residence 

 

Aug 17—Regular Meeting 6:30 pm 

Rivercrest Banquet Center 

Dinner Served Promptly at 7:00pm 

Guest Speaker:  Robert Kakos,  

Vice Commander Disabled American Veterans 

& Lion Jim Bone, District VDG 

 

 

 * * * 
 

July 31-Aug 1—Michigan Eye Bank 

Lions Leadership Weekend 

Ann Arbor, MI 

For more info call: 

(517) 887-6640  ext 13 or 15 

Or email: lions@lionsofmi.com 

 

Sep 17—Region II, Zone 2 Meeting 

Royal Oak, Michigan 

More Info to Come 

 

Nov 13-15—Lions of Michigan 

Leadership Institute 

R.A. MacMullen Center 

Higgins Lake, Michigan  

Register at www.lionsofmi.com 
 

 

 

 

August 2009  Meeting Theme 

This newsletter is published as a service to members of the Rochester Lions Club.  All rights reserved.  

Hard copies generously printed by FEDEX/Kinkos Office & Print Center  located at 133 S. Main St in down-

town Rochester (248) 651-2679.  Editor/Publisher Lion Randy Whitmire—(248) 930-6420           

HELP!!  Sell Camaro Raffle Tickets! 
 

Camaro Raffle tickets 

are selling like “hot 

cakes!  Thank good-

ness.  We’ve passed 

600 tickets sold so far.  

Thus, it’s proving to 

be a very successful 

campaign.   Every 

ticket we sell now...is 

pure “profit” that will go to Leader Dogs and the important 

organizations we support.  

 

NOTE:  Many Rochester Lions still have UNSOLD tickets 

which we badly need to be sold.  So, if you have the slightest 

doubt about selling them...then please return them to Dennis 

Scott immediately.   Thanks so much.   
      Ed. 

Upcoming District Events 



Rochester Lions Club                August, 2009 Newsletter  

LIONEWS  Page 3 

 

Happy Birthday to You! 

 

The following Lions have birthdays 

in August: 

 

Robert Wilson—Aug 1 

Randy Whitmire—Aug 2 

Jerry Janabet—Aug 8 

Dean McMinn—Aug 11 

David Bates—Aug 13 

Howard Stepnitz—Aug 21 

Dan Williams—Aug 24 

Mike Gendich—Aug 27 

Celia Domalewski—Aug 30 

 

Wishing each of you...a 

very Happy Birthday! 

 
Leader Dog Canister  

Collections 
 

Lion Dan Williams collected a total of 

$225.00 from the various canisters located 

around the area for July.    

 

Thanks so much, Lion Dan 

Rochester Lions Club 2nd Vice President, Lion 

Jim Leach, was recently installed as a District 

11-A2 Zone Chairperson.   

 

Pontiac Lions Club Past President, Chuck 

Spadafore (shown right above) was also in-

stalled as a District Zone Chairperson at the 

recent District Installation Picnic.  Rochester 

Lions Club President Eric Bothwell is seated 

between the new Zone Chairs above. 

Jim Leach Installed as  

District Zone Chairperson 
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Rochester Lion Walt Kowalczyk 
A Memorable S.O.B. (son of  a blacksmith) 
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“I never trust people’s assertions, I always judge 
of  them by their actions.” 

 

         Ann Radcliffe—The Mysteries of Udolpho 1764 

James Lee— 
Todd Minbiole Memorial 

Scholarship Winner 

New Rochester Lions— 

Eric Lewis and  

Neal Winnie 
 

On July 20, 2009 at our regular 

Rochester Lions club meeting, Li-

ons Eric Lewis and Neal Winnie 

were inducted into the Rochester 

Lions Club. 

And, new Lion Eric Lewis also 

shared interesting facts about his 

life with Rochester Lions at the 

July 6 regular meeting.  Lion Walt 

Kowakczyk, also a relatively new 

Rochester Lion,  has a feature arti-

cle in month’s Newsletter on page 

4.  What a nice surprise. 

Lion Eric Lewis sharing his story with Rochester Lions. 

The Rochester Lions 

recently awarded its 

$1,000 Todd Minbiole 

Memorial Scholarship to 

James Lee. 

 

James is a graduate of 

Adams High School  

who was accompanied 

by his parents to accept 

this prestigious award.  

James will be studying 

engineering at Michigan 

State University in the 

fall.   

 

Congratulations James!  Well Done! 

Surprise  

Donation Presented 

to Rochester Lions! 
 

At our regular meeting on Mon-

day, July 6, the Rochester Lions 

were privileged to have Diane 

Vitale with us.   Diane’s late husband, Ralph Vitale, passed away 

unexpectedly last year.  Lion Ralph was one of our most prolific 

contributors and fund raisers.  Diane recounted an interesting 

story of her travails since Lion Ralph’s passing.  But, thanks to 

the help of others in our local community she has survived and 

prospered...so much so, she believes due to Ralph “watching 

over her” and also her strong belief in the good we do as Roch-

ester Lions.   

 

Consequently, Diane presented a check for $3,000.00 on be-

half of she and the late Lion Ralph Vitale.  President Eric Both-

well accepted the check on behalf of the Rochester Lions Club 

and sincerely thanked Mrs Vitale.  
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Lions...Volunteers Still Needed for Rockin Rods!  We’re expecting great 
weather and a great turnout.  But we still need volunteers.  Please contact Lion 

Celia Domalewski  (248-765-6929) for specific jobs still open. 

Rochester Lions Club                August, 2009 Newsletter  


